

ne to believe that he was capable  
e United States.

re Oswald, and I determined that  
n from New Orleans had arrived.  
narently arrived on the afternoon  
assassination.

at I was now origin, that we now  
tion with that?

ny sent was a photograph of Lee  
partment when he was arrested  
ton Kaack of the 31st had covered

waiting for this shift of adminis-  
ting else to do, I would have gone

or New Orleans?

your Dallas office that you were  
had arrived then. I then took the

administration, is the New Orleans

ll equal.

offices. I then took the file to the  
e on Lee Harvey Oswald. While I  
s and advised headquarters here in  
was under arrest down at Dallas  
cer. They had eyewitnesses to his

y one of our agents from the call  
ad given the information. I don't

urge while he talked to the Bureau  
urse he would need some informa-  
t it for him so that he could relay

charge instructed me to proceed to  
n on the interview of Lee Oswald,  
ne. Just prior to my leaving, I was  
in that day from the Washington  
a in contact with the Soviet Embassy

about that?

was given this information. I then  
s Police Department, pulled my car  
Department, parked my car.

swarming all over the police station.  
ht into the building. Many people  
e was a beehive of activity.

I parked the car, got out, and started in the door of the basement, at which time I observed a Dallas police car, an unmarked car, drive in, in which there were four detectives. The man sitting on the right-hand side of the front seat next to the driver was a man I recognized as Lieutenant Revill. He signaled me that he wanted to talk to me, at which time he jumped out of the car at the head of the ramp and came over towards me. The rest of the detectives in the car continued down the ramp to be parked.

We then proceeded in, Lieutenant Revill and I proceeded into the police department and started up the stairs. Lieutenant Revill advised me that—I might add he was in a very excited state—he advised me that he had a hot lead, that he had just determined that the only employee from the Texas School Book Depository who could not be accounted for was a man named Lee.

Now this conversation took place at approximately 3 p.m., about an hour after Lee Harvey Oswald had been arrested by the Dallas Police Department. I told Lieutenant Revill that Lee Harvey Oswald had been arrested about an hour ago, that he was an employee of the Texas School Book Depository, and that he was the man who had defected to Russia and had returned to the United States in 1962.

Now either Lieutnant Revill—I don't recall if he made a statement doubting that Oswald was the one who assassinated the President, or whether it was just a look of doubt on his face, but there was doubt came into Lieutenant Revill's—at this time I stated to him that Lee Oswald was the main suspect in this case.

Now this conversation took place running up the stairs from the basement to the third floor. At this time the level of noise was very high. As I said, there were many press representatives, TV representatives, curious bystanders, police officers, everybody running all over the place.

It was not too much unlike Grand Central Station at rush hour, maybe like the Yankee Stadium during the world series games, quite noisy. We got to the head of the stairs and I left Lieutenant Revill and went into Captain Fritz' office.

Mr. STERN. Was anyone else with you and Lieutenant Revill as you came up the stairs, as you recall?

Mr. HOSTY. As I say, the place was swarming with people. Just the two of us were going up the stairs together. My conversation was with Lieutenant Revill only.

Mr. STERN. I now show you a document marked for Identification Commission 831, a letter dated April 27, 1964, from Director Hoover to Mr. Rankin, the General Counsel of this Commission, having attached a one-page copy of a newspaper article and an affidavit. Do you recognize this letter?

Mr. HOSTY. Yes, sir; I do.

Mr. STERN. Where have you seen it?

Mr. HOSTY. I have seen the file copy of this letter in the FBI files.

Mr. STERN. Do you recognize the newspaper article which is the first attachment to this letter?

Mr. HOSTY. Yes, sir. It appeared in the Dallas Morning News on April 24, 1964, I believe.

Mr. STERN. And the attachment after this is?

Mr. HOSTY. My affidavit.

Mr. STERN. Your affidavit of five pages?

Mr. HOSTY. Of five pages, bearing my signature.

Mr. STERN. Now tell us what the reason for your making this affidavit was.

Mr. HOSTY. It was to refute the story that appeared in the Dallas Morning News on April 24, 1964, to set the record straight as to what actually did take place in my conversation with Lieutenant Revill.

Mr. STERN. What did that story state?

Mr. HOSTY. It stated in substance, alleged that I was aware that Lee Harvey Oswald was capable of assassinating the President of the United States, but did not dream he would do it.

Mr. STERN. Did you say that?

Mr. HOSTY. No, sir. I want to state for the record at this time that I unequivocally deny ever having made the statement to Lieutenant Revill or to anyone

TV H

else that, "We knew Lee Harvey Oswald was capable of assassinating the President of the United States, we didn't dream he would do it."

I also want to state at this time that I made no statement to Lieutenant Revill or to any other individual at any time that I or anyone else in the FBI knew that Lee Harvey Oswald was capable of assassinating the President of the United States or possessed any potential for violence.

Prior to the assassination of the President of the United States, I had no information indicating violence on the part of Lee Harvey Oswald. I wish the record to so read.

Mr. STERN. The newspaper story also mentioned another officer of the Dallas police force, V. J. "Jackie" Brian.

Mr. HOSTY. I know him as Jackie Brian.

Mr. STERN. Do you know this officer?

Mr. HOSTY. I know him to see him. I don't know him too well.

Mr. STERN. Do you recall whether or not he was present when you had your conversation with Lieutenant Revill?

Mr. HOSTY. I don't recall him being present. I was addressing my remarks to Lieutenant Revill.

Mr. STERN. Have you heard that there was a rumor to the effect of this story at any time before this newspaper article appeared?

Mr. HOSTY. About 2 weeks prior I heard a rumor, but I didn't know exactly what the story was all about. I did hear a rumor.

Mr. STERN. What was the tone and tenor of the rumor?

Mr. HOSTY. That I had made some statement concerning Oswald's assassinating the President. I wasn't clear. I was never given the exact wording. It involved my conversation with Lieutenant Revill.

Mr. STERN. Have you talked to Lieutenant Revill since this news story appeared?

Mr. HOSTY. No, sir; not since the news story appeared.

Mr. STERN. To Chief Curry?

Mr. HOSTY. No, sir.

Mr. STERN. To any supervising official of the Dallas police force?

Mr. HOSTY. No, sir.

Mr. STERN. To any newspaper reporter for any Dallas newspaper or otherwise?

Mr. HOSTY. They had contacted me for comment, and I have had no comment other than the first person who called me, I denied the story. Since then I have had no comment on instructions from headquarters.

Mr. STERN. Have you reviewed your affidavit in preparation for your testimony here today?

Mr. HOSTY. Yes, sir.

Mr. STERN. Is there anything you would like to add to it other than what you have already said?

Mr. HOSTY. No, sir. I think it speaks for itself.

Mr. STERN. Any change you would like to make in it?

Mr. HOSTY. No, sir.

The CHAIRMAN. Off the record.

(Discussion off the record.)

The CHAIRMAN. Will you put this on the record, please?

Mr. Rankin, is there anything in the record of the Commission showing that Lieutenant Revill made a report to his superior officers concerning this statement that is alleged to have been made by Agent Hosty in this newspaper article?

Mr. RANKIN. The only thing that we have is this affidavit which you will note is Commission Exhibit 709.

The CHAIRMAN. Yes.

Mr. RANKIN. And it bears the date November 22, 1963, at the top, and is sworn to as of the 7th day of April 1964. That is what Chief Curry testified he received from Lieutenant Revill.

The CHAIRMAN. Has Lieutenant Revill been a witness before the Commission or has he made a statement, a deposition of any kind?

Mr. RANKIN. He has not been a witness before the Commission.

Mr. REDLICH. He was talked to in Dallas.

Mr. RANK  
The CHAI  
Mr. RANK  
The CHAI  
Mr. RANK  
The CHAI  
such a state  
Mr. RAN  
the depositi  
The CHAI  
Mr. REDL  
I have is tl  
questioned  
Represent  
The CHAI  
Mr. REDL  
Mr. McC  
Mr. RAN  
we have th  
sure of it.  
The CHA  
here.  
Mr. STE  
April 24, 1  
The CH  
of that kir  
ment was  
Mr. RAN  
It was in  
that it wa  
The CH  
Mr. RA  
The CH  
Mr. Stern  
Mr. ST  
Mr. Ho  
Will Frit  
the inner  
ment, wh  
Mr. St  
for identi  
Mr. Ho  
view with  
the form  
Mr. St  
to forma  
Mr. H  
Mr. ST  
Mr. H  
within 5  
Mr. S  
Mr. H  
Mr. S  
Mr. H  
proofrea  
Mr. S  
Mr. H  
Mr. S  
interview  
Mr. F  
Mr. S  
on Octo

ne to believe that he was capable  
e United States.

pe Oswald, and I determined that  
a from New Orleans had arrived.  
arently arrived on the afternoon  
assassination.

at I was now origin, that we now  
tion with that?

y sent was a photograph of Lee  
partment when he was arrested  
ton Kaack of the 31st had covered

waiting for this shift of adminis-  
ing else to do, I would have gone

or New Orleans?

your Dallas office that you were  
had arrived then. I then took the

administration, is the New Orleans

ll equal.

offices. I then took the file to the  
e on Lee Harvey Oswald. While I  
s and advised headquarters here in  
was under arrest down at Dallas  
cer. They had eyewitnesses to his

y one of our agents from the call  
ad given the information. I don't

urge while he talked to the Bureau  
urse he would need some informat-  
it for him so that he could relay

charge instructed me to proceed to  
a on the interview of Lee Oswald,  
ne. Just prior to my leaving, I was  
in that day from the Washington  
in contact with the Soviet Embassy

bout that?

was given this information. I then  
s Police Department, pulled my car  
Department, parked my car.

swarming all over the police station.  
ht into the building. Many people  
e was a beehive of activity.

I parked the car, got out, and started in the door of the basement, at which  
time I observed a Dallas police car, an unmarked car, drive in, in which there  
were four detectives. The man sitting on the right-hand side of the front seat  
next to the driver was a man I recognized as Lieutenant Revill. He signaled  
me that he wanted to talk to me, at which time he jumped out of the car at the  
head of the ramp and came over towards me. The rest of the detectives in the  
car continued down the ramp to be parked.

We then proceeded in, Lieutenant Revill and I proceeded into the police  
department and started up the stairs. Lieutenant Revill advised me that—I  
might add he was in a very excited state—he advised me that he had a hot lead,  
that he had just determined that the only employee from the Texas School Book  
Depository who could not be accounted for was a man named Lee.

Now this conversation took place at approximately 3 p.m., about an hour  
after Lee Harvey Oswald had been arrested by the Dallas Police Department.  
I told Lieutenant Revill that Lee Harvey Oswald had been arrested about an  
hour ago, that he was an employee of the Texas School Book Depository, and  
that he was the man who had defected to Russia and had returned to the  
United States in 1962.

Now either Lieutenant Revill—I don't recall if he made a statement doubting  
that Oswald was the one who assassinated the President, or whether it was  
just a look of doubt on his face, but there was doubt came into Lieutenant  
Revill's—at this time I stated to him that Lee Oswald was the main suspect in  
this case.

Now this conversation took place running up the stairs from the basement  
to the third floor. At this time the level of noise was very high. As I said, there  
were many press representatives, TV representatives, curious bystanders, police  
officers, everybody running all over the place.

It was not too much unlike Grand Central Station at rush hour, maybe like the  
Yankee Stadium during the world series games, quite noisy. We got to the  
head of the stairs and I left Lieutenant Revill and went into Captain Fritz'  
office.

Mr. STERN. Was anyone else with you and Lieutenant Revill as you came  
up the stairs, as you recall?

Mr. HOSTY. As I say, the place was swarming with people. Just the two of us  
were going up the stairs together. My conversation was with Lieutenant Revill  
only.

Mr. STERN. I now show you a document marked for Identification Commission  
831, a letter dated April 27, 1964, from Director Hoover to Mr. Rankin, the  
General Counsel of this Commission, having attached a one-page copy of a  
newspaper article and an affidavit. Do you recognize this letter?

Mr. HOSTY. Yes, sir; I do.

Mr. STERN. Where have you seen it?

Mr. HOSTY. I have seen the file copy of this letter in the FBI files.

Mr. STERN. Do you recognize the newspaper article which is the first attach-  
ment to this letter?

Mr. HOSTY. Yes, sir. It appeared in the Dallas Morning News on April 24,  
1964, I believe.

Mr. STERN. And the attachment after this is?

Mr. HOSTY. My affidavit.

Mr. STERN. Your affidavit of five pages?

Mr. HOSTY. Of five pages, bearing my signature.

Mr. STERN. Now tell us what the reason for your making this affidavit was.

Mr. HOSTY. It was to refute the story that appeared in the Dallas Morning  
News on April 24, 1964, to set the record straight as to what actually did take  
place in my conversation with Lieutenant Revill.

Mr. STERN. What did that story state?

Mr. HOSTY. It stated in substance, alleged that I was aware that Lee Harvey  
Oswald was capable of assassinating the President of the United States, but  
did not dream he would do it.

Mr. STERN. Did you say that?

Mr. HOSTY. No, sir. I want to state for the record at this time that I unequiv-  
ocally deny ever having made the statement to Lieutenant Revill or to anyone

DH 463

else that, "We knew Lee Harvey Oswald was capable of assassinating the President of the United States, we didn't dream he would do it."

I also want to state at this time that I made no statement to Lieutenant Revill or to any other individual at any time that I or anyone else in the FBI knew that Lee Harvey Oswald was capable of assassinating the President of the United States or possessed any potential for violence.

Prior to the assassination of the President of the United States, I had no information indicating violence on the part of Lee Harvey Oswald. I wish the record to so read.

Mr. STERN. The newspaper story also mentioned another officer of the Dallas police force, V. J. "Jackie" Brian.

Mr. HOSTY. I know him as Jackie Brian.

Mr. STERN. Do you know this officer?

Mr. HOSTY. I know him to see him. I don't know him too well.

Mr. STERN. Do you recall whether or not he was present when you had your conversation with Lieutenant Revill?

Mr. HOSTY. I don't recall him being present. I was addressing my remarks to Lieutenant Revill.

Mr. STERN. Have you heard that there was a rumor to the effect of this story at any time before this newspaper article appeared?

Mr. HOSTY. About 2 weeks prior I heard a rumor, but I didn't know exactly what the story was all about. I did hear a rumor.

Mr. STERN. What was the tone and tenor of the rumor?

Mr. HOSTY. That I had made some statement concerning Oswald's assassinating the President. I wasn't clear. I was never given the exact wording. It involved my conversation with Lieutenant Revill.

Mr. STERN. Have you talked to Lieutenant Revill since this news story appeared?

Mr. HOSTY. No, sir; not since the news story appeared.

Mr. STERN. To Chief Curry?

Mr. HOSTY. No, sir.

Mr. STERN. To any supervising official of the Dallas police force?

Mr. HOSTY. No, sir.

Mr. STERN. To any newspaper reporter for any Dallas newspaper or otherwise?

Mr. HOSTY. They had contacted me for comment, and I have had no comment other than the first person who called me, I denied the story. Since then I have had no comment on instructions from headquarters.

Mr. STERN. Have you reviewed your affidavit in preparation for your testimony here today?

Mr. HOSTY. Yes, sir.

Mr. STERN. Is there anything you would like to add to it other than what you have already said?

Mr. HOSTY. No, sir. I think it speaks for itself.

Mr. STERN. Any change you would like to make in it?

Mr. HOSTY. No, sir.

The CHAIRMAN. Off the record.

(Discussion off the record.)

The CHAIRMAN. Will you put this on the record, please?

Mr. Rankin, is there anything in the record of the Commission showing that Lieutenant Revill made a report to his superior officers concerning this statement that is alleged to have been made by Agent Hosty in this newspaper article?

Mr. RANKIN. The only thing that we have is this affidavit which you will note is Commission Exhibit 709.

The CHAIRMAN. Yes.

Mr. RANKIN. And it bears the date November 22, 1963, at the top, and is sworn to as of the 7th day of April 1964. That is what Chief Curry testified he received from Lieutenant Revill.

The CHAIRMAN. Has Lieutenant Revill been a witness before the Commission or has he made a statement, a deposition of any kind?

Mr. RANKIN. He has not been a witness before the Commission.

Mr. REDLICH. He was talked to in Dallas.

Mr. RANKIN  
The CHAIRMAN  
Mr. RANKIN  
The CHAIRMAN  
Mr. RANKIN  
The CHAIRMAN  
such a state  
Mr. RANKIN  
the deposition  
The CHAIRMAN  
Mr. REDLICH  
I have is the  
questioned  
Represent  
The CHAIRMAN  
Mr. REDLICH  
Mr. McCORMACK  
Mr. RANKIN  
we have the  
sure of it.  
The CHAIRMAN  
here.  
Mr. STERN  
April 24, 1964  
The CHAIRMAN  
of that kind  
ment was  
Mr. RANKIN  
It was in  
that it was  
The CHAIRMAN  
Mr. RANKIN  
The CHAIRMAN  
Mr. STERN  
Mr. STERN  
Mr. HOSTY  
Will Fritz  
the inner  
ment, who  
Mr. STERN  
for identifi  
Mr. HOSTY  
view with  
the form  
Mr. STERN  
to formal  
Mr. HOSTY  
Mr. STERN  
Mr. HOSTY  
within 5  
Mr. STERN  
Mr. STERN  
Mr. STERN  
Mr. STERN  
proofrea  
Mr. STERN  
Mr. HOSTY  
Mr. STERN  
interview  
Mr. STERN  
Mr. STERN  
on October